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Dear Sir or Madam

A52 NOTTINGHAM JUNCTIONS IMPROVEMENT SCHEME:
NOTIFICATION OF START OF CONSTRUCTION WORK

We wrote to you in December advising you of improvement work planned to be carried
out at the Nottingham Road and Cropwell Road junctions with the A52.

| am now writing to advise you that construction work will commence on Monday16
January 2017 at both locations. The work is expected to last approximately 14 weeks.

Description of work
The work to be undertaken as part of this scheme will include the following:

Cairriageway widening

New or upgraded pedestrian crossing facilities

Installation of new traffic signals and signs

Installation of new street lighting

Upgrading the existing drainage system

Resurfacing the road and renewing road markings from the railway bridge (on the
Ab52 western side) through to Lees Barn Road (on the eastern side)

In order to minimise disruption to road users and businesses, the majority of the work will
be undertaken at night between the hours of 8pm and 6am, and noisier activities will be
carried out before 11pm at Cropweli Road Junction,

During construction, both junctions will remain operational. However, temporary
restrictions will be required at some times to allow for specific construction activities. At
these times, appropriate diversion routes will be clearly signed, providing road users with
a safe alternative route to their destination,
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Please be assured that we have carefully planned this work to ensure minimal disruption
to road users and local residents and businesses.

Bus stops will be moved to be on the approaches to Cropwell Road junction instead of on -
the exits where vehicles will be accelerating. School buses will remain unaifected and all
public bus services will continue to run, Any temporary bus stop ciosures or diversions
will be advertised by the bus companies. :

If you have any queries please contact the Highways England Project Manager for the
scheme- Khalid Pervez, on 0300 470 3554 or by email at:
A52NotﬁnghamJunctions@highwaysengland.co.uk.

Alternatively, you can call the Highways England Customer Contact Centre on 0300 123
5000.

During the construction period, for any questions regarding the work during normal office
hours, piease contact the Construction Project Manager on 07825 932958. For any
problems or queries outside of office hours, whilst work is taking place, please contact
the Site Manager, Chris Ellis, on 07969 £681259.

For further information, please visit the scheme webpage:
www.highways.gov.uk/roads/road-proposaEs/a52-no’[tingham-junctions

If you do not have internet access, information can be requested by contacting 0300 123
5000 or by writing to us at the address shown at the top of this letier.

Khalid Pervez
Project Manager
Major Projects Midlands



